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From the Pastor 
My first visit to St. Mark’s was six months ago with 

the call committee. During that visit, the committee gave 

me a tour of the church. I remember entering the Narthex 

area outside the nave and looking at the bulletin board. 

There were pictures of council members, newspaper 

clippings, and committee reports, but the thing that stood 

out to me the most was an incredibly long checklist 

called “An Overview of the Transition Process.” The 

checklist had 10 “stages” and each stage had several 

checkboxes. There were 67 tasks to be completed in all, 

and by the time of my visit about 42 of those boxes had 

been checked. I will always remember seeing that check-

list. 

I have no doubt that the list was an overwhelming 

and daunting visualization of the process for calling a 

new pastor. After all, there were 40+ not-so-small tasks 

to be completed before I even arrived as a candidate. I 

admit that when I first saw the “Overview,” my jaw 

dropped. I was taken aback by not only how far St. 

Mark’s had come but also by how far you had to go. 

As I took a few minutes to read through the list, both 

completed and incomplete items, I began to feel relieved. 

As cumbersome as the list appeared, I was overcome 

with a feeling of affirmation and hope. That list was a 

visual reminder to me of the hard, faithful work St. 

Mark’s had done and was doing to call a new pastor. It 

was a public declaration of your faithfulness to the pro-

cess and your willingness to put in the hard work. The 

list was an affirmation of all the work I had done, be-

tween seminary and candidacy, to be eligible and ready 

for call. 

Six months have passed since my first visit to St. 

Mark’s. Together we have been able to check a few 

more boxes off that list. And while almost every box has 

been checked, the congregation has one remaining com-

mitment to close the books on the call and transition pro-

cess. 

The final step is for St. Mark’s to hold a Healthy 

Congregation Retreat. This is a synod-led retreat, and 

“the main purpose of the Post-Call Retreat is to promote 

healthier, stronger, and more mission-focused congrega-

tions.” As a result of this retreat, we will have “the tools 

needed to improve communication and manage con-

flict.” 

The Post-Call Healthy Congregation Retreat for St. 

Mark’s is scheduled for April 27 and 28. The retreat will 

begin on Friday at 7:00 pm with dinner available before-

hand. The retreat will run Friday 7:00-9:00 pm and Sat-

urday 8:20 am-5:00 pm. Lunch will be provided. 

Although this retreat requires a commitment of your 

time it is the final piece in a year-long process and the 

first major step towards future ministry together here at 

St. Mark’s. Finally, we will celebrate the culmination of 

the transition process with our annual St. Mark’s Day 

Fish Fry on Sunday, April 29 following the service. It is 

sure to be a Spirit-filled weekend together. Please con-

sider attending these events as we continue to grow, 

learn, and serve together in this community. 

—Pastor Daniel Locke 

Social Statement & Conference Meeting 
Many people may hear about the new ELCA social 

statement conversations regarding “Faith, Sexism, and 

Justice” and think it is such an appropriate and timely 

subject to be pondering at this time. However, this con-

versation started in the ELCA years before the #metoo 

and #timesup movements. 

The 2009 Churchwide Assembly authorized this so-

cial statement process, making this particular social 

statement ten years in the making! And the process is not 

done yet. It began as a task force of 27 lay and rostered 

leaders on the “topic of justice for women in church and 

society.” This task force worked diligently to study these 

issues and present the study to congregations in the 

ELCA.  

Just this year, congregations began to receive the 

study and work toward understanding and having con-

versations about these difficult topics. After gathering 

feedback and comments from congregations, they hope 

that by the 2019 Churchwide Assembly, the task force 



2 
 

will be able to present a social statement to be adopted 

by the ELCA. Please contact Pastor Daniel or visit the 

ELCA website for a copy of the draft statement.  

This year, St. Mark’s will host the annual conference 

meeting (Sunday, April 22, 4:00-6:00 pm), where all of 

the congregations in the First Coast Conference get to-

gether to check in, create relationships, and learn to-

gether. This year’s learning topic will be on the “Women 

and Justice: One in Christ” social statement. 

If you are interested in learning more about the social 

statement or joining in this important conversation, I en-

courage you to attend the conference meeting and give 

your feedback to the task force team.  

Some of the topics addressed in the social statement 

are:  

 Why do we need to talk together?  

 What problems do women face, and what does 

justice require?  

 How is sexism personal, and how are we the 

body of Christ together?  

 What does economic sexism look like, and how 

can we seek equity for all? 

 How can we address violence against women and 

girls?  

 Why do words and images of God matter?  

 How do we challenge the misuse of Scripture 

against women and girls? 

Wheelchair  
Please contact Cynthia Syverson (cynthiasyver-

son@gmail.com) if you or someone you know is inter-

ested in a lightweight electric wheelchair. 

Update on Charlotte Devier 
Charlotte left St. Vincent's hospital on March 5 and 

on March 6 she accompanied her parents, Dale and Wil-

lis Devier to their home in Hollywood, FL. One of Char-

lotte's sisters lives right next door to her parents in Hol-

lywood.  

Plans are in place for Charlotte to continue/complete 

her treatments at a cancer specialty hospital in South 

FL. We are not sure how long Charlotte will be gone, but 

it may be for several months. We know that she is in the 

Lord's good hands with her parents and sister taking su-

perb care of her during this period. We ask for your con-

tinued prayers for her on-going treatments and divine 

healing. 

—Mary Swart 
 

Write to Charlotte Devier 
Charlotte Devier has gone to Holly-

wood, Florida to be near her family and 

continue her treatment. If you would 

like to send her a card or note, her ad-

dress is  

 

4212 McKinley St. 

Hollywood, FL 33021. 

Lion's Pride 
Lion’s Pride will meet on Friday, 

April 13 in Hart Hall at 12:00 

noon. The speaker will be from a 

group called Rethreads.  

 

From the Council President 
The Church Council met on March 26 and the fol-

lowing issues were discussed: 

1. Francine Baker addressed Council regarding the 

compilation of a master planning calendar for the 

church. 

2. Council voted to continue St. Mark’s affiliation 

with iCare and to fund our participation for the 

2018 calendar year. 

3. The ad hoc Information Storage, Retrieval, and 

Archiving Committee is making significant pro-

gress on its agenda. It is currently reviewing the 

volumes of documents which we are storing, 

making decisions about scanning, and then shred-

ding the existing paper copies of the documents. 

4. The ad hoc Committee for Maintenance, Repair, 

and Modernization of the Physical Plant of St. 

Mark’s will have its first meeting on Sunday, 

April 8. 

5. Council will review policies and procedures for 

facility use by external groups, copier usage, and 

financial assistance to members. 

6. Cottage meetings with the pastor have concluded 

but we will probably schedule at least one addi-

tional meeting in the fall for the benefit of new 

members as well as existing members who were 

unable to attend a cottage meeting in the spring. 

 

Our next Council meeting will be held on Monday, 

April 23, 2018 at 6:30 pm. 

—Ray Booth, Council President  
(904) 673-0048 cell phone 

RayBooth55@gmail.com 



3 
 

Upcoming Class: ALDEA Guatemala 
Dale and Yvonne Gatz have graciously offered to 

lead a Sunday school class on April 15. They will lead a 

presentation on ALDEA Guatemala, an organization 

committed to partnering with indigenous Guatemalans to 

strengthen communities and enhance the health and 

well-being of families. ALDEA organizes their work 

around one overarching objective: to reduce chronic 

childhood malnutrition in Mayan communities. The cor-

nerstone of their program is empowerment. 

All are invited to join Dale and Yvonne for Sun-

day school to hear about this ministry and their work in 

the Mayan communities of Guatemala. 

From the Ark Director 
Every year the children of St. Mark’s Ark work on 

new and old songs to prepare for our annual Spring Pro-

gram. Our board members solicit items to be sold at our 

silent auction. Cathy orders an enormous amount of food 

to be eaten at the dinner. Parents get their reservations in 

early so they have a good seat. It is a special time of year 

and everyone at St. Mark’s Ark looks forward to all of 

the fun. 

May 4 will be filled with singing, clapping, bidding 

for hotel stays, and fellowship. For me, it will also be 

laced with some sadness. Crump Kirby won’t be at the 

program this year. Over the years, he has helped us 

transport items and food. He would always buy a ton of 

50/50 raffle tickets. Crump loved to bid against someone 

he knew. This year I won’t get to hear him make some 

funny comment when I am at the microphone. I think he 

knew it would calm my nerves. 

I hope you will join us this year. It is great to see 

church members, parents, and grandparents mingle. I 

also think I am going to need a few extra friendly faces 

to help me through the night. 

God’s peace, 

Patrice Roux-Neal (Crump’s friend) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Program Reservation Form 
St. Mark’s Ark Giraffes, Ducks, and Bears 

present 
St. Mark’s Ark Annual Spring Program, BBQ dinner, and 

Auction  
Friday, May 4 at 5:30 pm 

 
Reservation Form 

Please attach your payment to this form and return it to 
the Ark by April 21. Please add an additional $10 per per-
son to reservations made after April 21. You must have a 
reservation to attend. 
 
Name(s) _____________________________________ 
 
_____Adults ($20 each) 
_____Ark Children ($6 each) 
_____ Children seated at your table ($6 each) 
 
To reserve a table of 8, contact the office at 346-0404. 
Babysitting is available for younger Ark children. 

Send Team Update 
Thank you for helping our outreach programs in the 

first quarter of 2018. Did you know we have already 

hosted the blood mobile for OneBlood, hosted families 

for Family Promise, collected special offerings for 

UCOM, and donated food to UCOM and LSS? If you 

missed any of these events, don’t worry. We have more 

coming up.  

Some upcoming events in 2018 include a school sup-

ply drive in July, “God’s Work. Our Hands.” in Septem-

ber, a food basket drive in November, and Adopt a 

Child/Birthday for Christ in December. You also have 

several more opportunities to volunteer for Family 

Promise, donate blood, donate food, and donate pop 

tops! The blood mobile will be at St. Mark’s on April 8! 

The first Saturday/Sunday of the month, you will con-

tinue to see special offering envelopes on the pews for 

UCOM donations. Every dollar adds up, so please give a 

little extra if you are able. Our red food cart is located by 

the front door of the church and you can drop off any 

food items for distribution. 

Last year, Hurricane Irma delayed our “God’s Work. 

Our Hands.” workday. Hopefully the weather will hold 

off this year. Mark your calendar for Sunday, September 

9 so you can participate in “God’s Work. Our Hands.” 
This is an opportunity to serve those in our community 
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and honor our first responders. Planning will begin in 

April. 

St. Mark’s hosted families from March 11 to 18 for 

Family Promise. Thank you to everyone who donated 

food, brought in meals, set up, cleaned up, and spent the 

night with our guests. It is amazing how so many volun-

teers can help provide safe shelter for families and keep 

families together in our community. Thank you Jane 

Kilby and Barbara Brown for coordinating the week and 

the food. We could not do all this work without your 

amazing organization. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Send Team planning meet-

ing will be held on Sunday, 

April 15 at 11:00 am at the 

church. We will begin plan-

ning for “God’s Work. Our 

Hands.” and the school sup-

ply drive, and discuss other 

outreach opportunities. 

Please email or call me, 

Tracy Williams, with any 

ideas: tracyb78@yahoo.com 

or 904-655-0049. 

 

OneBlood Blood Drive 
The blood mobile will be at St. Mark’s 

on Sunday, April 8 from 8:30-11:30 am. 

Mark your calendar and see if you can 

donate. So far, Rusty Snyder has the 

fastest donation time I have ever seen. If 

you want to know how fast…come visit the bus! The bus 

will be parked along the side of St. Mark’s near the of-

fice. Please give if you are able.  

 
 
 
 

Save The Date! 

“God’s Work. Our Hands.” Sunday will be held on Sun-

day, September 9. Planning will begin in April. This is a 

day of service that is recognized across the country by all 

ELCA churches. It is a day that we get to plan and focus 

on ways to give back to our community.  

In previous years, we have done yard work at local 

non-profits, made toiletry kits, created cards for the mili-

tary, made cookies for our local fire station, and made 

blankets for the homeless. All of our projects come from 

you, the members of St. Mark’s. If you have ideas or 

want to help plan, please come to an initial planning 

meeting on Sunday, April 15 at 11:00 am. We will meet 

at the church (final location to be determined). If you 

cannot attend this first meeting, don’t worry. We will 

have a few more opportunities to plan events. You can 

also email or call me, Tracy Williams, with any ideas or 

thoughts for this day of service: tracyb78@yahoo.com or 

904-655-0049. 

25th Anniversary Celebration!  
On Sunday, May 20, the Men in Mission at St. 

Mark’s will celebrate our 25th anniversary of fellowship 

with the Men’s Club at St. Paul Lutheran Church on the 

north side. Men from both churches will participate in a 

special presentation during two worships services at each 

church on that Sunday, first performing it here and then 

driving to St. Paul to perform it at their 11:00 am wor-

ship service.  

Following the service, the people of St. Paul will 

host a lunch to celebrate the occasion. The congregation 

of St. Mark’s has been invited to attend the lunch at St. 

Paul on 2730 Edgewood Avenue at noon in their fellow-

ship hall. This is an important milestone for our 

churches, and we hope many of you will be able to join 

us. No reservation required for the lunch. 

For any questions, please call or text Jim Dennis at 

497-2560. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=qDbxomBJ&id=82B2D2BCB1049B641B33E14643F2D6A0C2C82F1C&thid=OIP.qDbxomBJzttXL2gM3RLS-gHaD4&mediaurl=http://relcmedia.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/08/GodsWorkOurHands.jpg&exph=178&expw=339&q=gods+work+our+hands+logo&simid=608046558143908569&selectedIndex=4
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All in Mission for “Men in Mission” 
The men’s group will have their 

monthly meeting on Saturday morn-

ing, April 7 in the Fellowship 

Hall. We will start with a 30-40 mi-

nute Bible study then perform vari-

ous chores around the church. All 

people are welcome to attend and 

participate. Hope to see you there. 

 —Jim Dennis, Men in Mission 

Traveling  
Pastor Daniel will be in Houston, TX from April 8 to 

April 11 for an ELCA Youth Gathering planning meet-

ing. (He will still preside at the Sunday service.) He can 

receive phone calls and emails, and will respond when 

possible during this time.  

Murder Mystery Dinner  
April 21 at 6:30 pm (following worship) 

Mark your calendars for a fun night of food, fellow-

ship, and Mystery as St. Mark's Youth Group hosts a fel-

lowship fundraiser. They will be acting out an entertain-

ing murder mystery while you enjoy a delicious lasagna 

dinner and try to solve the mystery. Cost and more de-

tails to come. For more information and/or to RSVP con-

tact Bridget Pudimat at 371-0809 or pudimatb@bell-

south.net. 

Adult Servers Welcome 
Have you always wanted to carry 

the cross, light the candles, or 

serve as an acolyte or crucifer? If 

so, email 

stmarksjaxnews@gmail.com. 

Adult involvement is welcomed 

and appreciated. If you don’t 

know which candle to light first 

or how to put on a robe, you can 

learn.  
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  Worship Assistant Schedule for April 2018 
Date Assisting Minister Lector Altar Guild 

Sunday, April 1 
Easter Sunday  

Gary Pudimat  Bridget Pudimat Nicki Hassell 

Saturday, April 7 Loree Mueller  Marieanne Prokop & Ginger Hudson 

Sunday, April 8 
2nd Sunday of Easter    

John Trainer Alonzo Batson  Gina Olson & Bonnye Bell 

Sunday, April 15 
3rd Sunday of Easter   

Jane Kilby  Al Voss Bonnye Bell & Rachel Mumford 

Saturday, April 21 Loree Mueller  Marieanne Prokop & Ginger Hudson 

Sunday, April 22 
4th Sunday of Easter   

Ellen Olson  Gina Olson  Jeanette Snyder & Francine Baker 

Sunday, April 29 
5th Sunday of Easter  

Eric Olson  John Viescas  Susan Jackson & Nicki Hassell 

 

Date Altar Flowers Order of St. John Nursery Volunteers 
Sunday, April 1 
Easter Sunday  

Bob Wofford  Nolan Pudimat Angie Powell & Miora Ram-

beloarisoa  

Saturday, April 7    

Sunday, April 8 
2nd Sunday of Easter    

Nicki Hassell Youth are away. Volun-

teer needed.  

Angie Powell & Bonnye Bell 

Sunday, April 15 
3rd Sunday of Easter   

Lee Stanford  Nolan Pudimat Angie Powell & Rachel Mumford  

Saturday, April 21    

Sunday, April 22 
4th Sunday of Easter   

Bonnye Bell  Tahiana Rakotoman-

drindra  

Angie Powell & Bridget Pudimat 

Sunday, April 29 
5th Sunday of Easter  

Patrice Roux-Neal  Grace Maszy  Angie Powell & Gina Olson 

 

Date Ushers Greeters 
Sunday, April 1 
Easter Sunday  

Jack Hudson & Ginger Hudson  
 

Darryl & Patricia Kendrick 

Saturday, April 7   

Sunday, April 8 
2nd Sunday of Easter    

Bonnye Bell & Jennifer Treat Darryl & Patricia Kendrick 

Sunday, April 15 
3rd Sunday of Easter   

Bonnye Bell & Margaret Janz Darryl & Patricia Kendrick 

Saturday, April 21   

Sunday, April 22 
4th Sunday of Easter   

Bonnye Bell & Margaret Janz Darryl & Patricia Kendrick 

Sunday, April 29 
5th Sunday of Easter  

Bonnye Bell  Darryl & Patricia Kendrick 
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April 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 Easter Sunday 
9:30 am Easter Sunday 
Worship Service @ Nave 
10:45 Easter Sunday 

Brunch @ Fellowship 
Hall  

2 

 

3 
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Evening 

Prayer @ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall 

4 
5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 

Choir Rehearsal @ 
Music Suite  

 

5 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 

 

6 
Youth Group Away 
for River Rat Ram-
ble  

11:15 am Morning 
Prayer @ Nave 
 

7 
Youth Group Away for 
River Rat Ramble  
8:00 am Men in Mis-

sion @ Fellowship Hall  
5:30 pm Casual/Con-
temporary Worship @ 
Nave 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

8  2nd Sunday of 

Easter 
Youth Group Away for 
River Rat Ramble  
8:30 am-11:30 am One-
Blood Blood Drive 
9:30 am Worship Service 
@ Nave 
10:30 am Confirmation 
Class @ Library 
10:30 am Kindergarten 

through 3rd Grade Sun-
day School @ Ark Class-
room next to ñNurseryò 

9 

   
 

10   
9:30 am Deborah 

Circle @ Hart Hall 
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Evening 
Prayer @ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:00 pm Nourish 
Meeting @ Library  

7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall  

11   
5:30 pm St. Markôs 

Ringers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 
Choir Rehearsal @ 
Music Suite  
  

12   
6:00 pm Yoga @ 

Hart Hall 
7:00 pm Priscilla Cir-
cle @ Library  

13   
To Write Love on 

Her Arms 5K 
11:15 am Morning 
Prayer @ Nave 
12:00 pm Lionôs 
Pride Luncheon @ 
Hart Hall 
 

14  
To Write Love on Her 

Arms 5K 
 
 

15 3rd Sunday of 

Easter 

DEADLINE for May 

Messenger  
9:30 am Worship Service 
@ Nave 
10:30 am Presentation 
on ALDEA Guate-
mala/Sunday School @ 
San Marco Room 
10:30 am Confirmation 
Class @ Library 
10:30 am Kindergarten 
through 3rd Grade Sun-
day School @ Classroom 
11:00 am Send Team 
Planning Meeting 

16 

 
  

17  
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave 
6:00 pm Evening 

Prayer @ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
6:30 pm Finance 
Committee @ Con-
ference Room   
7:30 pm Community 
Band Rehearsal @ 
Fellowship Hall  

18  
12:00 pm Staff & 
Committee Reports 
Due  

5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 
7:30 pm Festival 
Choir Rehearsal @ 
Music Suite  
 

19 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall  
7:00 pm Executive 

Committee Meeting 
@ Library  

20  

11:15 am Morning 
Prayer @ Nave 

 

 
  
 

21 
5:30 pm Casual/Con-
temporary Worship @ 
Nave 

6:30 pm Murder Mys-
tery Dinner Fundraiser 
(by Youth Group) @ 
Fellowship Hall  

 

22  4th Sunday of 

Easter 
9:30 am Worship Service 

@ Nave 
10:30 am Confirmation 
Class @ Library 
10:30 am Kindergarten 
through 3rd Grade Sun-
day School @ Classroom 
4:00 pm Annual First 
Coast Conference Meet-
ing 

 

23 
6:30 pm Council Meet-
ing @ Library  

24 
10:00 am Ark Chapel 
@ Nave   

6:00 pm Evening 
Prayer @ Nave 
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 
7:00 pm Ark Board 
Meeting @ Library  
7:30 pm Community 
Band @ Fellowship 
Hall  

25 
5:30 pm St. Markôs 
Ringers @ Nave 

7:30 pm Festival 
Choir Rehearsal @ 
Music Suite  
 

26  
6:00 pm Yoga @ 
Hart Hall 

 

27 
11:15 am Morning 
Prayer @ Nave 

6:00 pm Healthy 
Congregation Re-
treat @ Nave, Fel-
lowship Hall  
 

28 
9:00 am Healthy Con-
gregation Retreat @ 

Nave, Fellowship Hall  
 

29 5th Sunday of 

Easter 
9:30 am Worship Service 
@ Nave 
Council/Congregation 
Meeting  
10:30 am Fish Fry @ 
Fellowship Hall  
  

30 
6:30 pm Council Meet-
ing @ Library  
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 April Birthdays 

Saint Mark’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
   

Our Mission 

We invite all people to our 

church home to celebrate 

God’s many gifts. Nourished 

by Christ Jesus and led by the 

Holy Spirit, we send enthusi-

astic servants to proclaim the 

hope and joy of life in Christ. 

 

Our Vision 
We strive to celebrate the rich diversity of God’s people, 
welcoming all to be nourished in their faith journeys. We 
live to serve others and fulfill our relationship with Christ 
in service to community. 

Ministry Teams and Committees 
Invite: Bonnye Bell 
Celebrate: Eric Olson   
Nourish: Bridget Pudimat  
Send: Tracy Williams 
Stewardship: Jane Kilby  
Property: Jim Dennis 
Finance: Jane Kilby 
Fellowship: Leslie Allen 

St. Mark’s Newsletters 
St. Mark’s has two newsletters. The Lion’s Roar is dis-

tributed weekly and by email (E-Roar), and The Messen-
ger is distributed monthly (primarily through email, but 
available in print upon request). Gina Olson does layout 
and editing for both.  

The deadline for The Lion’s Roar is by noon on each 
Wednesday, and The Messenger deadline is the 15th day 
of each month. 

Thank You 
Thank you to my St. Mark's family for all your prayers, 

cards, and donations in memory of my mother, Fortune 
Rose Milko. My mother will be missed but at 90 years 
young she had a long and cherished life to me and my 
family.  

—Cathy Stupski 
 

Eric Olson                                                                   April 1 
Doris Tavella                                                              April 1 
Carol Hardin                                                             April 14 
Bob Smith                                                                 April 14 
Jeanne Maszy                                                          April 15 
Andrew Snyder                                                        April 17 
Reuben Neal                                                            April 19 
June Edwards                                                          April 21 
Naomi Heneghan                                                    April 21 
Madison Smith                                                        April 22 
Nolan Pudimat                                                        April 23 
Steve Kemp                                                              April 25 
Rusty Snyder                                                            April 25 
Lena Neal                                                                 April 26 
Eric Dennis                                                               April 27 
Rachel Mumford                                                     April 29 

April Anniversaries 
Jan & Jim Dennis                                                       April 5 
Mary & Mike Swart                                                April 10 
Joyce & Larry Wertz                                               April 26 
Marylou & Ron Eckels                                            April 29 

Many Thanks 
Many, many thanks to all who displayed hospital-

ity in making our concert by the Valparaiso University 
Chorale a success! Thanks to all who prepared food 
for their meal. There was a wide variety of choices 
and the singers were delighted by the meal. We were 
the penultimate stop on the tour and a few singers 
commented that they were very happy not to see ta-
cos! 

To all who welcomed singers into their homes as 
overnight guests—thank you to you as well! One fam-
ily hosted EIGHT singers overnight. As I listened to 
farewell conversations before they left on Saturday 
morning, it was evident that all the students had en-
joyed their overnight visits. 

The biggest thank you goes to Leslie Allen for tak-
ing on the task of serving the meal. She managed the 
set-up, made sure there was plenty of food, took care 
of beverages and dessert, and laid out the nice table-
cloths. To Leslie and all who helped her, thank you 
very much! Thank you also to those who came to the 
concert. It is one that I will remember for a long time. 

—Tony Cruz, Cantor 
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Worship & Office Hours 
 

Contact us 

Worship Services: 

Saturdays (Casual/Contemporary) 

1st and 3rd Saturdays at 5:30 pm  

 

Sunday Morning at 9:30 am  

Children are welcome in worship, but a nursery is available.  

 
Office Hours: 
Monday through Thursday  

9:00 am to 12:00 pm  

The office is closed on national holidays.  

 Ministry Staff 
Pastor Daniel Locke   Pastor    

Phone: (828) 638-3280 

Email: Pastor.Daniel.Locke@gmail.com 

                                                               

Tony Cruz   Cantor 

Office phone: 904-396-9608 x 103 

Email: cantortonycruz@gmail.com 

 

Congregational Council  
Ray Booth  President (2019) 
Phone: (904) 673-0048   
Email: RayBooth55@gmail.com 

 

John Trainer  Vice-President (2019) 

Elizabeth Jenkins  Secretary (2020) 

Jane Kilby  Treasurer (2018) 

Tracy Williams (2018) 

Bridget Pudimat (2018) 

Leslie Allen (2018) 

Jim Dennis (2019) 

Alonzo Batson (2020) 

Bonnye Bell (2020) 

 
St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 
Patrice Roux-Neal  

Director of St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 

Office phone: 904-346-0404 

Email: director@stmarksark.com 

Web: www.stmarksark.com 

Contact us 
 

Church Office 
3976 Hendricks Avenue 

Jacksonville, FL 32207 

 
Office phone: 904-396-9608 
Fax: 904-396-3515 
Email: admin@stmarksjax.org (for office and council) 
Web: www.stmarksjax.org  

 
Facebook Page (Public): 
www.facebook.com/stmarksjax  

Facebook Group (Private/Request to join): 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/94748356090/ 

 

 

The Lion’s Roar & The Messenger 
Gina Olson  
Email: stmarksjaxnews@gmail.com 

 

 

 


